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When I went to the Landlord’s office to pay the August 2014 rent I met
with Kurt Hogaboum, the Landlord’s leasing agent.

It was then that Mr. Hogaboum asked me, “What are you doing, leaving the
doors open?”

1 told him no doors or windows had been open and this was the second
incident within the last week.

Mr. Hogaboum told me he would contact someone to take care of it, but
when I asked Mx. Hogabour who he would contact and when they would
take care of it he refused to give me any further information.

Within the following week, when I arrived home in the evening with a guest
and walked into the living room and turned on the light another bat, this
one larger than the previous two bats, was flying around.

We shut the door and left.

My daughter and I continued to live with my mother for a short time
thereafter

Again, I contact the landlord the next day.
I reported the incident and asked that Mr. Hogaboum call me.

No one returned my call.

Altogether there were three bats in my residence within the first thirty days
of our moving in.

During the fall and winter of 2014-2015 there were no more incidents and
my daughter and I moved back into the residence.

Mid April 2015, I noticed bat guano outside my house by the chimney and
on both the upstairs and downstairs decks leading out of the living room
and the upstairs master bedroom.

I reported the sighting to the landlord and asked that they send someone
by to eliminate the bats and fumigate my house.

No one returned my call.

It was af this time that my minor daughter’s performance in school and her
general health began to noticeably decline.

Until this time my daughter’s grades were generally excellent, she was an
enthusiastic student and generally full of energy and exeited about
everything she was doing.











